
 
 

 

 

 

Thank You to all  

who were part our fun morning tea 
last Friday, the many generous souls 
who donated gifts for prizes and the 
many helping hands and cooks that 
made it a great fundraising event. 
 

We also thank all the people who left 
monetary donations at the Parish 
Office and all others who 
donated online.  
 

If you missed it all and wish 
to donate, you can still Scan 
to Donate with this unique QR Code 
here. Many thanks for your support. 

Dear sisters and brothers, 
 

In nature, human history and in our own lives, good things emerge from small and inauspicious beginnings. So, it is 
with the reign of God. “O God, strength of those who hope in you, graciously hear our pleas, and, since without you 
mortal frailty can do nothing, grant us always the help of your grace, that in following your commands we may please 
you by our resolve and our deeds.” This is the Collect for the 11th Sunday of the Year. We ask for the grace to freely 
want whatever God commands and to put it into action. This is in contrast to the constant pull to lies, rivalry, 
domination, greed and violence which mark the reign of Satan whose dark shadow we see in the world. May God be 
the source of the courage and strength we need  
 

Faithful Jews of the time of Jesus interpreted prophecies in Isaiah 40-66 as pointing to a coming intervention of God 
that would do away with corruption and replace it with a liberating reign of God. An ideal ruler (‘the Messiah’), would 
free God’s people from foreign domination, and establish a messianic era of righteousness, prosperity and peace. This 
hope of political freedom and economic prosperity was what touched people when they heard Jesus speak and act. 
But for Jesus the heart of the Kingdom was renewed relationship with God marked by an unconditional offer of 
forgiveness and familial intimacy with God (‘Our Father’). While the fullness of the Reign of God was in the future 
even now people could enter the Reign of God through believing the ‘good news’, changing how they lived and faith. 
These differences of understanding and expectations of the reign of God are behind the parables of Jesus. 
 

So in the parable of the farmer who plants seed and then leaves it to grow without interference from him Jesus tells us 
that the reign of God has its own hidden inner dynamic. We don’t need to fix it but we need patience and trust in 
God. All will be harvested in God’s good time. The parable of the mustard seed tells us that just because something 
begins small it can grow, be fruitful and give life to those around it. Once more we are called to hope and trust in the 
effectiveness of God’s reign. Believing in the love and mercy of God we can join with Julian of Norwich: “All shall be 
well, and all shall be well and all manner of thing shall be well.” 
 

Blessings, - Fr Greg 

 
All welcome to 

the Columbarium  
- NOW OPEN AGAIN 
for visits by family  

and friends. 

humanity of our Lord and of His immense love for us. It is 
often depicted as a heart, bloodied and broken, but burn-

As Jesus said to St. Margaret Mary Alacoque: "Behold this 

even to exhausting and consuming itself, in order to testi-

NEW PLANNED GIVING CAMPAIGN 2024 - 2025 
 

Our planned giving membership campaign for 2024/25 has 
commenced and we ask each of you to please continue, or consider 
joining, this most important parish program.  

We are very blessed to have hundreds of committed parishioners 
who contribute their time and talents. Along with financial 
contributors, we are thankful for scores of volunteers whose 
efforts have combined to make our Morley parish known as one of 
the most welcoming parishes in the diocese. But as is the case for 
your own households, we do need a regular source of income to 
support our day-to-day running, as well as costs of repairs, 
maintenance, insurance and wages. In addition, your 
contributions support our Seminarians and retired and ailing 
Priests in the Archdiocese.  

If current members were in a position to increase contributions 
by $1 per week, it would result in an additional $16,000 for the 
year. We understand that times are still tough, though, so please 
do not feel obliged to increase your contribution if you are not in 
a position to do so.  

For your convenience, program membership cards will be available 
on the bulletin stands to take & complete. On completion, please 
pop your card in any of the second collection bags, or pass on to 
any of our Priests, or return it to the office.  

Envelopes for the new financial year will be available 
from the weekend of June 22 & 23. If you are able, 
contributing electronically—either by direct debit or 
direct bank transfer—would assist the parish greatly. 

 

Thank you and may God bless you  
for your continuing support. 

URGENT —CATECHISTS NEEDED FOR AFTER SCHOOL CATECHISM 
Our Parish Religious Education Programme (PREP) is looking for 
people to teach catechism to children from pre-primary to early 
high school including preparation for Reconciliation, First 
Communion and Confirmation. Teaching experience is not 
essential. The programme is set out by Catholic Education and is 
simple to follow.  

PREP classes are held on Wednesdays from 4.15 – 5.20pm during school terms. 
If you are interested in being a catechist or assistant catechist or relief, please  

contact Sue Goodwin at the parish office on 9276 8500  
or email prep@infantjesusparish.org.au  
or call in to talk with Sue on a Tuesday or Wednesday.  



Supporting Our Parish Financially 

First Collection for Carmelite Friars - EFT Details 
Account Name: Carmelite 
BSB: 066 132   Account Number: 0080 0015   Reference: Your name 

Second Collection for Parish - EFT Details 
Account Name: Infant Jesus Parish Morley 
BSB: 086 006   Account Number: 66860 6029   Reference: PG-Your name 

Parish Priest: Fr. Greg Burke - pp@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Assistant Priest: Fr. John Pallippadan - pallipadanj@gmail.com  
Assistant Priest: Fr Adalbert Imperial - ap2@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Infant Jesus Primary School: Principal Mel Allen - info@infantjesus.wa.edu.au 
Parish Secretary: Billie Dewitt - secretary@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Reception: Theresa Choo - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au 
PREP Coordinator: Sue Goodwin - prep@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Sacramental Coordinator: Theresa Choo - sacramental@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Account Officer: Darren Parnell - accounts@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Maintenance Manager: Andrew Davini - maintenance@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Admin Assistant: Carol Smith - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Safeguarding Officers: Julie Lambert - julielambert@bigpond.com 
Columbarium Committee: Angela Youens - columbarium@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Inclusion Coordinator: Sue Baile - 0497 163 387 

 In Our Church   &      Our Parish Team 

Morning Mass: Monday - Friday: 7am & 9am 
Saturday and Public Holidays: 8.30am 
Sunday Masses: 6pm (Saturday), 7.30am, 9.30am,  
11.30am (Italian), 6pm  
Reconciliation: Saturday 10 - 11am and 5 - 5.30pm  
Perpetual Novena in Honour of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel: 
Wednesday 6.30pm but not in Lent (Stations of the Cross 7pm) 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Friday 9.30 - 10.30am  
Eucharistic Prayer: Friday 5.30 - 6.30pm 

Baptisms, Weddings & Sacraments: Please contact the Parish 
Office - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au | Ph: 9276 8500 
 

PARISH OFFICE: 47 Wellington Road, Morley 9276 8500  
Office hours: Monday - Thursday 9.30am -12.30pm 
Facebook: infantjesusmorley  Web: www.infantjesusparish.org.au 

Parish Prayer  Concerns 
 

Recently Deceased: Jane Lee, Richard Keegel, Jane Mary Lee, 
Alenjandro Isles, Molly West and Honey Rozario;   
 

Deceased: Vincenzo and Guetana de Vecchis, Peggy Brown,  
Arthur and Marcello Chemello, Bob Gomes, Alice and Norma 
Falloon, Nguyen Thi Lao, Wenifredo Pagador, and Alma Corpuz 
 

Anniversaries:  Caterina Romano, John Gileno, Philip and Roma 
Illich, Sebastiano Gurgone, Freda Stewart, Luigi Tenaglia, Anne 
Monaghan, Earl Edwards, Simon Deviasia, and Diego Barzasi; 
 

The Sick of the Parish:  Terry Flanagan and all those who are in 
need of our prayers. 
 

"God is love, and whoever abides in love 
abides in God, and God in them.” 

The Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady 
This week in the home of: 

Judicia Adshead—Ph:  0449 548 755 

Any enquiries please email  
victoria.maclean95@gmail.com 

During Refugee Week why not consider sponsoring a refugee family?  
 

In response to Refugee Week, Catholic Mission in partnership with the WA Catholic Migrant & Refugee 
Office (WACMRO) is inviting parishes to take action and consider sponsoring refugee families to help them 
settle into their new life in Australia.  The Community Refugee Integration & Settlement Pilot (CRISP) pro-
gramme is designed for community members to build social networks to welcome family groups who have 
been granted a humanitarian visa but are still waiting to arrive in Australia. 

 

Resources are available to assist in this process. For more information on the programme and how your 
parish can get involved, contact Anne Nesbitt at anne.nesbitt@catholicmission.org.au. 

OUR SACRISTY 
Important information to note: 
In recent years, we have slowly upgraded our 
sacristy. This project has been led by Peter 
Sigle, our Sacristan. For example, we recently 

replaced the chalice purifier with linen ones made by the 
Carmelite nuns in Tasmania. The linen is absorbent so 
they are very effective.  
Many parishioners see our needs and have kindly brought 
in items for the Sacristy. It is best, however to speak to 
Peter Sigle or one of the priests before bringing anything 
for the sacristy. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Winter Appeal  
22/23 June 

Nest weekend At All Masses 
 

Dear parishioners, once again the Morley/Dianella St Vincent de Paul 
Conference (Vinnies)  will hold their annual Winter Appeal at all Masses on 
the weekend of the 22/23 June. As in the past, you have generously contributed 
donations to help the poor, needy and homeless in our community to keep their 
families fed, clothed and warm during the cold winter months.   
This year, many people are having difficulty with never ending demands 
imposed on their budgets.  Whatever you can afford to give when attending 
Mass that weekend will be greatly appreciated. Envelopes will be placed in the 
pews and members will be collecting funds in the foyer after Mass. May God 
give his blessing to all in our community. Gus Formato, President.  

CALENDAR OF SAINTS 
        

21 Jun: St Aloysius Gonzaga, religious 

22 Jun: Sts John Fisher, bishop and Thomas  More, 

martyrs 



NEXT WEEKEND — 23 June 2024—12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ministry Sat 6pm  Sun 7.30am  Sun 9.30am  Sunday 6pm  

Acolytes/Altar Ministers Jeremy Nicoletto Chris Wray Conan Dewitt David Ward  

Altar Servers Naethan; Meghan and Lachlan  Elizabeth and Peter  Victoria; Manuel and Ruben Tim and Dan  

Proclaimers Donna-Marie and Sylvia Joanne and Sally Rod and Claire Youth Mass—Adam/Eloise 

Extr. Ministers Of Communion Teresa; Betty; Sejin and Chris A Valerie; Nevellene; Carl and Josie Josephine; Marlene; Joan; Evelyn; 
Christina and Sr Justin 

Emily; Sr Chau; Sr Le and Sr Oanh  

Hospitality  Marisol and Rose Mavis and Catrina Roma and Jovana Joanne and Marina  

Church Cleaning  Team D—Friday, 28 June 2024 @ 10.30am  

PLEASE NOTE  - If you are unable to attend on your rostered day, please arrange for someone else in your Ministry to take your place.  

THIS WEEKEND — 16 June 2024—11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ministry Sat 6pm  Sun 7.30am  Sun 9.30am  Sunday 6pm  

Acolytes/Altar Ministers Peter Nguyen-Le Cyril Mathew Marion Wayne Chris Lambert 

Altar Servers Aaditya, Abhay, Matthia and Nathan Ria and Lia Andrei, Jules and Kim Alyssa, Amy and Megan 

Proclaimers John and Teresa Clare and Shirley Chris Andrews—PAS MASS Alan and Fely 

Extr. Ministers Of Communion Chris A, Tracy, Chris T and John Kerryn, Margaret, Michael and Andrew Roma, Errol, Tanya, Aileen, Patrick 
and Annette; 

Maureen, Eloise, Ivor and Thuy 

Hospitality  Ann and Donna-Marie Quinn and Fran Patrick, Josephine and Christie Brenda and Ancilla 

Church Cleaning  Team C—Saturday 22 June at 9.30am  

OUR SPONSORS 

PARISH YOUTH MASS  
AND CHOIR 

Don’t forget NEXT Sunday  
23 June 2024 is our Parish 

Youth Mass at 6pm. 
ALL WELCOME 

TAIZÉ  

Sisters of Saint Joseph’s Chapel, 16 York Street, South Perth 7pm - 8pm 
Chapel doors open at 6.30pm on the 3rd Sunday of the following months:  August 18, Septem-
ber 15 and October 20. Invite your friends and pray in a relaxing, meditative way (bring a torch 
& a friend!)  Enquiries: Sr Maree Riddler rsj 0414 683 926 or maree.riddler@sosj.org.au 
 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

12—14 July |   A Weekend of Meditation and Contemplation 

Theme:  “Beneath the Cloud of Unknowing” 
 Facilitator: Frances Maguire rsj 

Venue: Kilmolee at Safety Bay, 182 Arcadia Drive, Safety Bay 

Enquiries and registration: Dianne Colborne rsj  Ph: 9527 3240 E: safety.bay@sosj.org.au 
Cost: $300  
Retreat begins with an evening meal at 6pm on Friday 12 July and concludes Sunday 14 July after lunch.  
Day Option: Saturday only (13 July) 9am – 5.30pm    Cost: $80    
Applications close: 21 June 2024 

THE RECORD MAGAZINE 
JUNE 2024 issue 44  

Now available in the church foyer 
and features newly ordained priests 
Fr Errol Lobo and Fr Jason Yeap 
and anniversary celebrations of 
Ballajura and City Beach Parishes 
and more news around the diocese. 

mailto:maree.riddler@sosj.org.au
mailto:safety.bay@sosj.org.au

